TCM Affiliate Meeting
05.02.13
Present:  Sheri Lothert, Dream Catchers; Shanna Hertlein, Dream Catchers; Erin Toby, Sheltered Living; Mandy Kline, Easter Seals Capper Foundation; Sabrina Crevoiserat, ESCF;  Renee Huelskamp, ESCF; Donna Holstein, Sheltered Living; Robert Smith, SNCDDO; Nancy Rhone, SNCDDO; Paula O’Brian, SNCDDO, Sabrina Winston, SNCDDO: Sandy Jenkins, SNCDDO; Ramona Macek, SNCDDO.
CDDO Updates: 

· Rachel Kuehn, Liaison, is on maternity leave. During her leave, continue to contact Rachel Munoz for eligibility; contact Coleen for SMRH referrals, KNI behavioral outreach and dental referrals; Robert for port outs (people moving out of county); Ramona or Sabrina for people moving here; and Coleen for multi-disciplinary team (MDT) referrals.  It was asked if the MDT team is still meeting. Sabrina stated that the team is on call and will meet whenever a referral is made.
· BASIS Reminder: Schedule the meeting with the Screener two months prior to the person’s birth month. If you have someone new on your caseload, be aware of their birth date so you schedule the meeting per policy.
· An FMS provider recently was audited by KMAP and asked for a copy of the MR-1 form which is a state form.  Robert stated that the MR forms were discussed by a work group several years ago and recommendations made to eliminate several although none were officially removed.  Case managers who have the completed MR-1 & MR-6 forms in their files are asked to upload them into the BCI system so authorized FMS Providers have access to them. This will save the case manager time by not having to make a copy for the FMS provider.  It was asked how often they need to be completed. Ramona stated that as long as the information is current it only needs completed once.
· The CDDO created the Service Provider Choice acknowledgement form for case managers to complete with person/court appointed guardian when the person supported is accessing a new service provider or changing service providers.  In Shawnee County, the current Affiliated Provider list is available on the CDDO website and accessible to BCI users. Continue to complete the Transition Checklist when a person changes service providers.  The acknowledgement form will provide documentation that the person and guardian were informed about all affiliated provider options in Shawnee County. Ramona stated that this form has been attached to policy 06-013. The policy guideline revision is on #1, the last line. “Acknowledgement of choice will be completed on form #06-013.002.” Ramona stated that the form will be completed by the CDDO when the person has not chosen a case manager.
· Plans Of Care – Robert reminded everyone to upload supporting documentation for POCs as the protocol dictates.  Also continue submitting the hard copies for the time being. The IT department is developing an electronic Additional Information Sheet to be utilized in BCI. The sheet will be inter-related with the POC you are working on.  For example, when you select annual, the system will know which documentation needs to be submitted along with the POC.  When implemented, the POC will not be accepted electronically without the required supporting documentation.   Ramona stated that the additional information sheet is a checklist so it isn’t necessary to create a flow chart.
· Remember when uploading the sign in and signature sheets, it is important to indicate the correct date.

· During the KanCare Health Home forum, there was information shared by state employees about the Health Home model. The presenters indicated that the targeted population will be assigned to a health home. The target group is for people diagnosed with diabetes, severe mental illness or both. The implementation date for health home providers is January 1, 2014.  Ramona stated that Health Home is a concept not a place. Health Home Providers will have to apply with the state of Kansas and be authorized. The provider requirements are in draft format currently. Ramona stated she was providing an update because during a previous public forum there was mention that case management providers may consider applying to be a health home provider. The person will be assigned a health home provider and then they may choose to opt out. It is not known if a person with I/DD will be able to receive I/DD case management services when assigned to a health home provider since they will have an MCO care coordinator.
There will be another health home forum in the fall and Ramona will forward any information about it when received.

· It was asked if they will be adding more diagnosis. The state has not indicated additional people at this time.
· Ramona stated that the statewide Challenging Behavior Workgroup will be meeting with the three MCO’s on May 3 to discuss and identify behavioral support resources needed. Ramona stated that she is hoping to get information regarding accessibility of behavioral consultants. 
· Interhab Push Day at the Capitol is May 8th. Be watching for a variety of advertisements to carve out DD waiver services from KanCare.

· HB2155 has not been passed although remains on the agenda when legislators reconvene on May 8th. The bill, as written, does make changes to the current process for DD eligibility determinations and case management services.

· Ramona asked if there are any concerns and problems with KanCare or the MCOs. The Council of Community Members has a meeting this month and is monitoring the health care related issues and concerns people are experiencing. One concerned mentioned at the last meeting was when people call to schedule appointments with their doctor they have been told the doctor hasn’t contracted with a MCO. The doctor’s office personnel may be reminded that according to the state they are to be reimbursed at 90% of the rate if not contracted with the MCO. People are encouraged to call the KanCare Ombudsman regarding their concerns.

· Reminder:  Be sure to identify the MCO on the person’s POC or the BCI system will not allow you to submit the POC.

· The Autism Awareness Carnival went well.  There was a comment about the nice, interactive booth Sheltered Living had in the vendor’s room. 
· Sabrina stated the TCM Review went well overall. She also stated that the review is not to point out only flaws but to give updates and mention the positives.

· Robert stated that he appreciates the hard work on POCs and that not all process notes are a bad thing.

Training:

· June 27th – CDDO Quarterly Training (flyer to be emailed)
The next meeting is July 11th at 3 pm.
